
 

Group B+ Plenary 2017 – Agreed Statement 
 

3 October 2017  
 

Members of Group B+ met on 3 October 2017 in Geneva to discuss progress 
made in relation to cross border aspects of client attorney privilege, patent law 
harmonisation endeavours, and to consider the next steps in moving forward 
in these fields.  

 
The Group welcomed the progress made by the Swiss-led working group 
addressing the issue of privilege in communications between intellectual 
property advisors and their clients. It reviewed aspects of a potential 
multilateral solution, including a draft definition of intellectual property advisor. 
It asked the working group to continue its efforts and to proceed with the 
definition of professional advice.  

 
Updates were provided on significant regional developments including the 
Unitary Patent and Unified Patent Court and the impact of Brexit on IP 
arrangements. The Group also welcomed improvements to the global system 
generated by continued advancements in national and regional arrangements.   
 
The Group noted the progress made by its Sub-Group on Patent 
Harmonisation and associated workstreams, including the Sub-Group’s 
response to the Industry Trilateral paper “Policy and Elements for a Possible 
Substantive Patent Harmonisation Package”.  
 
The Group welcomed the efforts of the Industry Trilateral and agreed that the 
Sub-Group would continue its engagement with the Industry Trilateral to 
promote further consensus on a package of international harmonised norms.  
 
In particular the Group welcomed the decision of the Sub-Group to hold a 
meeting proposed for April 2018 to review progress. The Sub-Group will 
continue to engage with the Industry Trilateral over the coming year with the 
objective of bringing an Industry led patent harmonization package to the 
2018 Group B+ Plenary for consideration as a basis for wider user 
consultation. 
 
The Group considered its future work agenda and decided to explore patent 
harmonization and related initiatives that add value to the work of WIPO and 
provide maximum benefit to users and offices. 
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